LAKELINES

President’s Letter
www.lakeinthewoods.org

Dear LITW Residents,

Welcome to summer! Hope everyone has a great one and gets to use the pool, tennis
courts, pavilion, lake and ball field over these next few months.

New Neighbor Welcome-

The welcome party at the pavilion was a fine time and thanks to the Welcoming
Committee for putting it on. Everyone got a chance to meet our new neighbors and to
reacquaint with the current ones as well.

Yard Sale-
Another great success. Thanks, Elizabeth and Dan for spearheading this.

Recreation Area/Pool-

The pool opened on schedule and has been very busy, what with the great weather that
we’'ve been having, Jackie Krumel is our head lifeguard and our 3 other full-time guards
are all LITW residents—KTristin McKnight, Taylor Uveges and Molly Wiberg. They not
only watch the pool but also take care of the restrooms, beach, water the plants and, of
course, manage the chemical balancing of the water. If you are up at the pool and have any
concerns about these or other associated areas, please bring your concerns to them and they
will handle them or pass them on to us trustees, if it is beyond their scope.

July 3™ Parade-
You'll see info on the July i parade coming up. This is a great community event and we
hope to see all of you with your bikes decked out in their holiday finest.




Sediment Pond-

The vacuuming of the pond was very effective, with Sediment Solutions pulling out
enough muck to fill over half of our swimming pool (the muck was 6" deep in the center of
the pond!). A second bag was needed and the Barton’s generously let us put it in the
woods on the east side of their property. The muck is in the process of completely
draining and drying out and, by the end of the summer, we may be able to slit open the bag
and even the area out. The pond should be good for another 20 years or so.

LITW Directory- 2" Reminder-

Pete Bongiovanni is updating the Directory. Please send him any info on new residents if
that's you), new emails, children, baby sitters, etc. He’s only had 28 responses so far and
would like to get the new Directory out this summer. You can contact him at

thebonjs @adelphia.net or 543-9754.

That’s all for now. Thanks, again, for making LITW such a great place to live.

Best regards, Chris

Get your bikes decorated and ready to ride for the annual LITW Bike Parade!

We will meet at the Mohican Trail cul-de-sac on SATURDAY JULY 3rd at 10am
and the parade will leave at 10:30. Once again, the Bainbridge Fire Department
will lead the bikes as they make their way to Misty Lake Glen. This year, the
parade will end at the rec area.

New for 2010...stay after the parade for a LITW picnic from 11-1!! LITW will
provide hotdogs for all. Please bring a side dish, chips or a dessert to share (you
are welcome to drop the food off in the pavilion before the parade or drop off at
Penny Scocos’s house earlier in the day).

Questions? Please call Penny at
543.5488




21st Annual Bainbridge Invitational
July 24, 2010

The tradition continues! The 21st Annual Bainbridge Invitational (Bl) will be
held at the Lake in the Woods Pool on Saturday, July 24th. If you are new to
the neighborhood, the Lake in the Woods Swim Team hosts this community
event each year. Between 200 - 250 swimmers and their families will attend
this event. If you have never experienced a Bl, | strongly suggest you walk or
ride your bike up to the park and witness the excitement for yourself.

The Bl is a community event where swimmers ages 8 to 18 compete in
butterfly, backstroke, breaststroke, freestyle and relay events. Participating
teams include Lake in the Woods, Chagrin Valley Athletic Club, Lake Lucerne,
Bainbrook/Laurel Springs, and Wembley Club. The event begins at 9:00am
and concludes around 3:00pm.

All participants receive a commemorative tee shirt... one of the many highlights
of this event. To help us offset the costs of providing these “free" tee shirts to
each swimmer, sponsorships are needed. For a $100 donation, your business
name or logo will be printed on the back of the tee shirt. For $150 donation or
more, a larger and more prominent positioning of your logo will be printed. The
swimmers truly love their Bl tee shirts and what a great way to advertise your
business in our community!

All interested Sponsors.... Please contact Cindy Uveges, Meet Director, at 440-
669-5308 or by email at cindyuveges @aol.com.

Thank you very much for allowing this annual event to continue and please stop
by the pool on July 24th and be a witness to this great community event!

Cindy & Ken Uveges

Meet Directors



Community Social Events
There are a number of fun social events planned throughout this summer. Remember that
all events are posted on the following website:
http://sites.coogle.com/site/lakeinthewoodssocial/home
This is the most up to date list with dates, times, and locations and will be where any
changes due to weather or other circumstances will be posted. We will also be posting
information about swim team here as well. So make it a favorite bookmark and visit
frequently!
Also, if you have any ideas for events, please contact someone on the social committee.
We love new ideas and new people to help organize and plan events!

Social Committee
Karyn Markel, Beth Fleming, Chris Kuhen, Allison McBrady



